University High School

School Council Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2014; 3:15 pm
UHS Library
Members Present: 

Parents: T. Adkins, R. Blumenthal, S. Carmichael, D. D’Amore, J. DeLaune, K. Elliott, T. Rankin, E. 
Whitthorne. 

Students: M. Cronin, C. Liu, S. Liu, N. Pensak, D. Richard, M. Zarin. 

Faculty: N. Barnett, D. Herring, P. Karlowicz, A. Lazarewicz, J. Stevens, T. Tobin, B. Yell. 

Administration: A. Cislak, D. Packard. 

Community: W. Wurr. 

Members Absent: 

Students: M. Bryson, O. Keita. 

Faculty: K. Tully. 

Classified Staff: L. Blackmon.

Community: G. Eades, B. Klahr. 
I. Approval of the agenda (5 minutes total, maximum for I, II, and III)
a. Elliott moves. Tobin seconds. Passes unanimously. 
II. Approval of the February 11, 2014 minutes
a. Elliott moves. Tobin seconds. 

b. Whitthorne: It is important that it is known that minutes are produced for members that did not attend. These minutes should be more detailed. I would also like it to be noted that the Parents Association had a longer report planned but did not have enough time to finish.  

c. Passes unanimously with amendments. 
III. Call to the audience 
a. No audience members present. 

IV. Discussion and Action Items (45 minutes total, maximum for IV)
a. Discussion/Action Item: Motion to approve yoga class starting with the 2014-15 school year
1) Packard: There are many students that are interested in this class as an alternative to the PE class. This is for grades 10-12. 

1. Blumenthal: What are the qualifications to teach yoga? 

i. Packard: In order to teach a class that gives students a PE credit, the teacher must be PE certified. 

2) Lazarewicz calls to question. Passes with 1 ‘No’ vote and 1 abstention. 

b. Discussion/Action Item: Motion to approve tax credit stipend for RUHS band support

1) Packard: Our marching band has over 200 students in it. It takes a great deal of effort to manage and support that. This assistant position has been funded in the past, and it was not funded at the beginning of this year. This is a request to fund this assistant. This is likely to be funded by the district next year. 

2) Lazarewicz calls to question. Passes unanimously. 

c. Discussion/Action Item: RIF paperwork

1) Packard: This discussion will influence next year. Please see attachment for specifics for the RIF form sections of Programmatic Points and Professional Growth. Discussion on Leadership Roles was not finished. The question is whether or not to have club sponsors to receive a point. 

1. Adkins: Being a club sponsor is a good criterion. Some of the terms including conference attendance in the Professional Growth section should be further explained. 

i. Packard: What would you suggest for conference attendance? 

1. Adkins: There should be some sort of definition so there is no confusion. 

2. Packard: Some of the conferences do not have the same accreditation as other conferences but it is still a valuable learning experience for teachers. 

3. Adkins: If not some sort of definition, maybe some sort of statement that each conference will be decided on individually. 

2. Barnett: Being a club sponsor takes time, so being a club sponsor should be rewarded with 1 point. Without the clubs, the students wouldn’t have the same experience. 

3. Adkins: The term ‘club’ needs to be defined. 

i. Lazarewicz: A club could be defined as a club that is officially registered and approved. 

4. Pensak: Ms. Sheets is the sponsor of the Young Democrats club and I know that this is a huge commitment for her so it deserves a point. 
5. Packard: To be a club, there is a lot of paperwork involved. If the club were to not work out, that is not necessarily at the fault of the teacher. Change ‘Club Sponsor’ to ‘UHS approved club sponsorship.’ 

6. Rankin: Are there other evaluations of the RIF? 

i. Packard: Teachers receive a point for good evaluations; lose a point for bad evaluations, among other things. 

7. Tobin: When there are conferences, there are also workshops that are attended. These are just as valuable.

i. Packard: Change ‘Conference attendance’ to ‘Conference/ Workshop attendance with approval by admin or instructional council.’

2) Lazarewicz calls to question. Passes unanimously with amendments. 

d. Legislative agenda items

1) Discussion/Action Item: Deadline for proposed constitutional bylaw amendments

1. No amendments were proposed. 

2) Discussion/Action Item: Formation of the UHS 2014-15 Budget Recommendation Committee

1. Packard: In the past, each school was given specific amounts of supply money and FTE money. School council decided on where those allocations fell. What’s happened in the past few years is that the model has changed. It is now much more formulaic. There is a Maintenance and Operations formula as well as a Supply funding formula, each of which is based off of school statistics such as number of students. The Budget committee should be maintained as a committee in case it is needed in the future but it will not have much of a role. 
2. Yell: So the vote is to maintain this committee for Site council for the next school year? 

i. Lazarewicz: Yes. 

3. Adkins: Are there specific regulations for who is represented? 

i. Karlowicz: This has historically been an Ad-Hoc committee. 

4. Whitthorne: Is there a committee for this school that takes a strategic planning outlook when it comes to budget? Someone at this school needs to start dealing with the lack of funding in a systemic way. Better interface with the school is needed. 

i. Packard: There is a Recruitment and Retention committee that deals with some of these things. There is currently no Strategic Planning committee. It would be better to put those functions under Recruitment and Retention instead of budget. 

ii. Tobin: The formulas indicate that the district wouldn’t like to have our input on our budget recommendations. This doesn’t mean that we cannot express our opinion on budget allocation. 

iii. Wurr: The Budget committee serves a different purpose than strategic planning. The budget committee is much more concise and confined into strict parameters. 

1. Whitthorne: It needs to be a little more flexible if budget allocation is getting harder. Where does this connect?

2. Wurr: I would suggest creating a Strategic Planning committee. 

3. Whitthorne: Someone needs to know where the gaps in the budget are. So someone will need to interface between the budget committee and the strategic planning committee. 

5. Packard: The budget committee is an interface between the school and the district. The Strategic Planning committee would be an interface between members of all other committees to ensure that the school is moving in a positive direction. 
3) Discussion/Action Item: Announcement of (a) the School Council Constituent Elections, and (b) the Student Placement Review Committee Elections

1. Karlowicz: According to the constitution, all of the constituent members are supposed to select their members no later than the month of April. Hopefully by April, each constituent group, by its own rules, will conduct its constituent elections. 

2. Lazarewicz: There were emails sent to leaders of each constituent group represented on the school council. 
3. Karlowicz: The state of Arizona says that every school needs to have a working Student Placement Committee. The principal is automatically a part of this and then 2 teachers are selected. The committee reviews grades and situations of specific students to determine whether a student should be moved to a different class as well as any issues between specific teachers and students. 

4) Discussion Item: Review of extra duty stipends

1. Packard: The school council has previously voted on extra duty stipends. There are approximately 16 stipends available but this can fluctuate. Within the next two meetings, there will be an official list. 

2. Tobin: Is this the list for this year or next year? 

i. Packard: This is the list for this year and then the school council will also be reviewing the list for next year. 

5) Discussion Item: Review of recruitment of incoming students

1. Cislak: We are currently looking at students who didn’t get in last year to try again this year for incoming sophomores. There are currently 326 students signed up. Consequently, there are some really positive opportunities that have come out of this. 

2. Carmichael: Are ways to work towards qualifying as a sophomore communicated to the freshman who didn’t quite make the cut? 
i. Cislak: Yes, there have been numerous conversations about this. We are also working with counselors at other schools so they can advise their students as to ways to become better candidates for UHS. 
3. Rankin: Do we take juniors? 

i. Cislak: This year, we are only looking at taking sophomores because there is not much more room. 

4. Rankin: How many sophomores and how many spots are available? 

i. Packard: There are a possible 15 to 20 spots available. We are focusing on students that passed the test but did not necessarily have the grades to qualify for acceptance. This year, there is targeted recruitment of students that satisfy the USP guidelines. 

5. Pensak: Is there any information given to non-TUSD schools? 

i. Cislak: Our coordinator focuses on schools that accept us to come and visit. We understand if schools don’t want us to come if they have a feeder school. We probably go once or twice in the fall for private schools. 

ii. Pensak: Could there be any programs to have students go and recruit? 

1. Cislak: One of the things that a lot of schools do is teach students the recruitment speech. A sort of ambassador program has a lot of merit. 
V. Committee & Misc. Reports (40 minutes total, maximum for V)
a. Principal’s report
1) Packard: 
1. About 250 people came to the Campus clean-up this past weekend. 
2. Spring sports have begun. 
3. Lazarewicz was one of nine finalists in the Circle K Teacher-of-the-year award. It was a very good program and it was nice to see him recognized. 
4. The school is making adjustments to our football coach. 
5. Student course selections and faculty went into a system that essentially built a possible master schedule that still has to be approved by secondary leadership. With this master schedule, there is a 27:1 ratio. Teacher class size and loads will go down accordingly. The process was designed so we could hire early. 
i. Through that process, we have determined that we will need 12 new staff. We are looking at about 2-3 new staff members for each department. The advertisement for these positions will go out March 31st. We will be interviewing for 2 Math positions, 1 Science position, 1 English position and a librarian.

ii. The district did come in and limit some courses that were offered. Research methods was not accepted as an official course and the language department’s upper division courses were declined. 
6. The preliminary budget that we were told had some errors when it came out. We are looking at a similar budget to the one we have this year for next year.
7. Graduation is coming up. There will be 9 tickets allocated to each student. If families need more tickets, than they will need to negotiate with friends. There were several concerns with last year. We wanted to make sure that we accommodated all of the family members first before friends. 

b. Tax Credit & Budget report

1) Lazarewicz: Klahr was unable to attend this meeting but she will post her reports. 
c. Recruitment & Retention Committee report

1) Lazarewicz: Klahr was unable to attend this meeting but she will post her reports. 

d. Instructional Council report

1) Cislak: 
1. The department chairs have put in requests for their ideal schedules and course allocations. It was a huge effort for them and it is much appreciated. 
2. We have been looking at our academic probation and exit policies. We want to make it clear that there are certain academic standards that must be met if you are to stay at UHS. We are also looking at students on academic probation and early intervention policies. 
3. We are looking at potentially having a BOUNCE program this year. It would focus more on math/science/reading skills as opposed to community building. This will help students with their first AP courses and the upcoming PSAT. 

2) Adkins: Would you be identifying the kids for BOUNCE? 

1. It would be voluntary ultimately. But we would suggest particular students for the program and then open it to other students.   

e. UHS Foundation & Alumni Association report

1) Wurr: We are looking forward to Junior University on April 5th and Family University on August 9th.  We are also asking for requests for the grant process. Grants will be granted in May. 
f. Parents Association report
1) Whitthorne: We are running a campaign in April to support the counseling department. The goal is $36,000. This will support seniors writing college essays as well as counselors. This will also be used for improving the recruitment meetings for schools that visit.  The fundraiser has three main sources: 1. Events being hosted by Don Martin, owner of CEI Global. 2. Letter campaign. 3. General campaign through email. 

g. SAB report

1) Lazarewicz: Report from Tully. There has been a lot of community involvement with the Campus clean up as well as the Children’s Museum. SAB is looking at organizing a food drive in April. Elections start after Spring Break. The UHS Honors Assembly will be on Thursday, April 17th during 5th and 6th period. 

VI. Request for Agenda Items for next meeting (please submit action & discussion items in electronic format).
VII. Reminders:
a. School Council Meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance (on the UHS Admin. Bulletin Board and in public).  Attendance and minutes will be submitted to a School Council officer prior to the next meeting.
b. Please observe proper decorum and schedule your time to be able to attend the entire School Council meeting. Each meeting should last 90 minutes and will be adjourned by 4:45 PM.  A quorum, your time, and your participation are valued assets of the UHS School Council. 
VIII. Adjournment: 4:45pm
a. Elliott moves. Rankin seconds. Passes unanimously. 
Next Scheduled Meeting:
    Tuesday, April 8, 2014
 3:15 pm

 UHS Library

uhssitecouncil.weebly.com
Motions to be considered at March 11, 2014 UHS School Council meeting
1. Motion to approve yoga class, starting with the 2014-15 school year, with the following stipulations:
a. Yoga is open to grades 10, 11, and 12

b. Yoga satisfies the required P.E. credit

c. No UHS student may take more than one P.E. credit

d. Yoga can be a semester-long or year-long class
Rationale:  This motion is intended to give students an alternative opportunity to fulfill TUSD’s Physical Education graduation requirement.  Yoga will be offered for non-freshmen only, in lieu of the traditional P.E. class.
2. Motion to approve tax credit stipend for RUHS band support
Rationale: UHS administration has tried to obtain district funding for marching band support positions that are currently unfunded.  Although TUSD will be funding these positions next year (2014-15), there is no funding currently available for this support to finish the current year nor for the upcoming summer.  This funding request is intended to bridge the gap until the district’s 2014-15 funding begins.  Please see the funding request paperwork for more specifics.
